
 

 

Commissioner Meeting 

February 16th 2015 8:00 a.m. 

 

Present: John Richards, Rick Nobbe, & Jerome Buening 

President John Richards called the meeting to order. 

Mr. Richards announced the February 16th meeting minutes corrected and approved. The claims were 

approved as presented.  

Highway Superintendent Mark Mohr announced that he will be meeting with INDOT and Brian Keith on 

2/17/15 about railway improvement at State Road 46 and throughout the county. Mr. Mohr also 

indicated that he would like to get with financial advisor Frank Cummings and possibly meet with County 

Council to discuss the budget cuts the Highway Department is facing.  

Brian Wenning was at the meeting to ask permission from the County Commissions to close Millhousen 

Road for Eagle’s Wings Walk & Run. Mr. Wenning informed the commissioners that he has already 

received approval from the City of Greensburg. The Walk and Run will be August 22nd 2015. Mr. Nobbe 

moved to allow the walk and run, Mr. Buening 2nd and Mr. Richards concurred. 

Decatur County Sheriff Greg Allen was on hand to ask the commissioners for a vehicle request. Sheriff 

Allen informed the commissioners that the county schools will be buying the 2014 Tahoe for the new 

school resource officer. They will purchase the vehicle for $30.000.00. Sheriff Allen will need $67,000.00 

to buy two other vehicles. The funds will come from the commissioners New Vehicle Fund. Mr. Buening 

moved to allow purchase. Mr. Nobbe 2nd the motion and Mr. Richards concurred.  

At 9:00 Mr. Buening moved to open the fuel and stone bids that were presented. Mr. Nobbe 2nd the 

motion and Mr. Richards concurred.  

After opening all bids Mr. Mohr asked the commissioners if he could accept all bids at this time and Mr. 

Buening made a motion to allow. Mr. Nobbe 2nd the motion and Mr. Richards concurred.  

Lastly Robert Duckworth was present at the meeting. He wanted to inform the commissioners that he 

and attorney Drew Young have been working on an ordinance concerning employee and patron parking 

at the courthouse. He presented  updated paperwork that they had been working on but was not 

finalized.  

Mr. Nobbe made motion to recess the meeting. Mr. Richards second and Mr. Buening concurred. 

The next meeting will be March 2 2015. 

   

        

                                                                     

 

 

                                                                                       

 

                                                                                                ________________________________ 

                                                                                                        John Richards, President 

   ______________________________ 

   _______________________________ 

                                             

                                                           

Attest________________________ 

Date_________________________       



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


